
 

 

[VanBuren, Mabel Harris] 
 
 

MRS. MABEL VANBUREN 

 
Word has been received here of the death of Mrs. Mable VanBuren, 66, 

who died in Orlando, Florida, Monday, June 20 following an illness of several 
years.  Mrs. VanBuren had made her home in Florida for the past two years. 

Mabel Harris was born in Buffalo, April 24, 1883, daughter of Frank and 
Jennie Alby Harris.  She was united in marriage to Steven VanBuren1, who 

died in 1945, and had lived in Perry for the past 19 years.  Mrs. VanBuren 
was a member of the Rebekahs, Relief Corps, Women of the Moose and the 

Universalist Church. 
Surviving is one daughter, Mrs. William G. Grant of Buffalo and two 

grandchildren.  Funeral services will be held Saturday afternoon at 3:30 p.m. 

from Eaton’s Funeral Home with Rev. Michael Selman of Buffalo officiating.  
Rebekah services will be conducted at the grave in Glenwood Cemetery. 
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1The obituary for her husband, in the Perry Record of 12 Apr 1945, has his 

name spelled Stephen Van Buren. 
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